

Oriole Nation Booster Club

The School District of North Fond du Lac

225 McKinley Street North Fond du Lac, WI 54937

Phone: (920) 929-3750 FAX: (920) 929-3696

04/04/18

7:00 - Call to order by Joe Maramonte and he asked for us to approve the minutes from March. Jean Hintz and Angie Nitz made motions to approve the March minutes. The motion passed.

7:02 - Treasures report was given by Angie Nitz. Angie handed out reports. If you would like to view the report please feel free to contact Angie for a copy. A motion was made to approve the Treasures' report by Aaron Sadoff and Robin Maramonte. All agreed and the report was accepted.

7:05 - Fundraising Report - Aaron Sadoff updated the status of all the events we have planned.

Calendars - Calendars will be ready by May. Becky Carmona will organize this drive. We have 1000 to sell. Each calendar will cost \$20. This is the only item the students are asked to sell. This year coupons will be part of the calendars. We are asking our kids to support this effort and sell the calendars.

Sponsorship level- If you would like to know our sponsors please ask Aaron Sadoff or Rob Giese. We have many people who would like to give to Oriole Nation. If you have the opportunity to share out with others what Oriole Nation represents please share that we are an all encompassing - we support sports, music groups, clubs etc at all three levels - elementary, middle school and high school.

Walleye Weekend - Matt Rashid gave an update. There will be some new alcohol to sell. Almond Tree and D&D Bar-b-que will be on Oven Island with us. We will get 15% of their profits. They will each have their own selling spot, a tent and a bus. We may need to loan them a few workers. This is the 40th anniversary of Walleye Weekend. There will be a boat parade and we would like to enter a boat. The sign up sheet for volunteering will come out in May. If you volunteer you will get an Oriole Nation T-Shirt.

Oriole Open - Had their first Meeting tonight. Please save the date: Thurs. Aug. 9th. This years cost is \$15 reduced from \$25, Golf will go from \$60 to \$70. The golf teams are filling fast. We have room for 43 groups of 4. We share this event with the NFDL Police Benevolent Society and the Village of NFDL.

Hogs and Horses - They would like to give us the opportunity to provide the food etc on Aug. 4th for Hogs and Horses. We would be in charge of setting the menu and then we will get the profits. We would have to get the food, cook it, set it up, sell and clean up. They have a shelter we can use there. We need one or two people who would like to chair this event. This is there 115th year anniversary. Matt Rashid said he would head it up. Gary Kuehl, Rose McCourt and a few other people said they can help. Thank you to Matt for stepping up and taking on this event.

A&W - They need our help Mon. July 16th. He needs help moving his stuff from Iola to EAA. We would help take down in Iola and set up in Oshkosh at EAA. He comes through for us so we want to come through for him. Roughly 8 people at this meeting have said they can assist with this. Thank you!!!

Oriole Nation has a goal is to raise between \$70 to \$80 thousand for next year. Together we can get this done.

Concessions: Dawn Niemuth gave us an update. There are a few track meets that still need help. Those dates will be

sent out. Dawn is not worried about the baseball and softball games due to the weather. There is a softball tournament the weekend of May 11th and 12th. Please see Volunteerspot to sign up. May 11th and May 26th are some larger track meets. We will need help at these. If we do not have volunteers then there will be no concessions available. We are still seeking a Volunteer Coordinator for concessions.

2nd grade Field Trip to Milwaukee Zoo - Jackie Krup and Katie Baumgartner came to speak regarding this trip request. They are requesting up to \$1000 for this event. They had a sheet with the break down of the cost. Motion to approve this request was made and passed. Have fun!!

Fishing Club Mileage - Aaron Sadoff spoke to this. The request was made to reimburse Pat Kolbe for \$650 for his mileage for the season. The suggestions was made for him to put this in his budget for next year. This request was granted. Aaron Sadoff and Gary Kuehl made the motion and seconded it.

Fishing Trailer - We were able to tour this trailer earlier in the meeting. Currently the fishing club is reliant on parents for help transporting the equipment and kids etc. Other clubs can use this trailer during Ice Fishings off season. The cost is roughly \$8200. There is an interest from ON in purchasing this. We are asking Pat Kolbe to give us a more accurate cost estimate. If this cost is over \$5000 we will need estimates from 2-3 other companies. Pat will follow through with this.

Prom - Prom is Sat. Ap. 21st at Whispering Springs. This year cost is \$35.00 per person. This includes dinner and entrance into the dance and \$5.00 will go towards post prom. \$3500 was the amount of their budget. They shared that they will not be spending all of the money. Post Prom will be held here at Horace Mann.

Soccer Shelter - We currently do not currently have shelters for the soccer field. Aaron had pictures of the portable shelters (plexiglass and steal) the district looking at. These could also be used for football and track. These shelters are from Butler WI - 6 feet (?) by 16 feet and a cost of - \$10,600 for 2 of them. Aaron is asking that district pay half and ON pay half. They would be stored out at the Oriole Complex. Joe Maramonte made a motion not to exceed payment up to \$5300 over 2 years pending the quotes from 2 other companies. Jean Hintz and Michael Zagar made the motion to approve this request. Aaron stated he would get 2 more quotes. Motion passed.

National Honor Society - They are seeking an additional \$500 to \$700 for their formal induction ceremony. The format of the ceremony has changed this year to a more formal event per Samantha Freeman. Matt Rashid and Robin Maramonte made the motion. Motion passed.

Mac Fund - Kayla Duel was selected to the All Star Game. She has raised \$400. Would we like to sponsor her? We need to look at our bylaws to see if we are able to donate to a charity outside of our district even if it is in Kayla's name. We can personally sponsor her. If any member would like to help her out please do. The game is not until Mid June. At this time ON as a group will not support her.

Nominations for spring elections:

Vice President - Seeking nominations

Treasurer - Angie Nitz - nominated by Aaron Sadoff and Gary Kuehl. She accepted the nomination.

Alumni - Matt Rashid - nominated by Gary Kuehl and Rose McCourt. Matt accepted the

nomination.

nomination.

Community - If you know of someone who would like to join us please bring them to our May

meeting

Staff - Jean Hintz was nominated by Aaron Sadoff and Robin Maramonter. Jean accepted the

The above will be place in the ballot for May elections

Green Bay Packers Foundation - Joe will look into this grant and see if we can benefit from it. The grant is due June 1st. Joe is seeking ideas for the use of this grant. If you have any please contact Joe.

8:25 - Motion to adjourn - Aaron Sadoff and Jean Hintz. Thank you to all who attended.